
Parent Council Tuesday 3rd September 2019 

 

Present: Nikki Winning (NH), Lorna Thomson (LT), Julie Cameron (JC), Fiona MacDonald 

(FM), Alison Condron (AC), Marion Cunningham (MC), Elizabeth Thomson (ET), Elaine 

Larmour (EL), Cheryl Cumming (CC), Julie Elliot (JE), Colette Byars (CB), Elaine Aitchison (EH). 

Apologies: Kirsty Smith, Susan Hoppe, Gillian Rice, Nuzi Uthmani, Claire Williamson. 

 

1. Correspondence: LT had an e-mail from Connect that she will distribute; as well as 

information on young people and gambling. JC had confirmation from the Co-op that 

Cross Arthurlie will receive more money from the community fund of £1976.19. 

2. Treasurer’s report: The account is currently sitting at £2420.36 after a successful 

Halloween Disco and Shoppers Evening. 

3. Fundraising Report: A discussion took place around the Christmas Fayre. FM will 

confirm with the fundraising committee as to what stalls the school will have and 

who has offered to help. A Parent Council Helpers Facebook page has been set up. 

There will be a fundraising meeting prior to the Fayre. The video was discussed 

regarding the children informing the viewers as to what the money generated from 

the fundraising events has been used for. The PC members thought this was a great 

idea as there was a lengthy discussion as to how to get more parents/carers 

involved. 

4. Head Teacher Report: Included. 

5. AOCB: 

The Wet Weather policy was discussed. There is no formal policy and it is down to 

decision making on the day. 

NW thanked the teachers who have taken time out from their home life to 

accompany the P7 children on their residential trip. 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 3rd December 2019 at Barrhead High School 


